
April 24, 2025 
 
 

Scott Dunn, Air Permit Engineer 
Minnesota Pollution Control Agency 
Industrial Division 
Air Quality Permits Section 
520 Lafayette Road North 
St. Paul, MN 55155-4194 

 
 

Subject: Draft version of Air Emissions Permit No. 05700002-101, PotlatchDeltic Bemidji 
Lumbermill, Public Comments 

 
 

Dear Scott Dunn, 
 

Regarding the public comment period of the draft version of Air Emissions Permit No. 
05700001-101, we appreciate the opportunity to review this draft and provide comments. 
Please see the following permit conditions of concern and associated comments. 

 
Upon review of the draft permit, we believe that there is opportunity to provide additional 
clarity in a few of the permit conditions. 

 
The attachment includes the permit conditions of concern and a summary of our request to 
ensure we are meeting the expectations of the MPCA. The comments are associated with 
emissions calculations, span values, performance testing date and the biennial report. 

 
Thank you for your time and consideration of our input. If you have any questions, please 
contact me. 

 
Sincerely,  

 
 

   Andy Craner 

Mill Manager, PotlatchDeltic Bemidji Lumbermill 
 
 

 
CC: Robert Werlein, Environmental Manager, PotlatchDeltic Bemidji Lumbermill 


